
NEMOA Conference Call  

6-7-18 6:00pm 
On the Call: 

Mike Rose  Greg Yackley  Wayne Simoni 

Mike West  Rick Morris  Kevin Walls 

Dan Pierce 

New Business: 

The purpose of the call was to discuss the RFP (Request For Proposal) put out by HCPS for officials for 
the sports we currently cover with lacrosse added.  Mike R. had sent out the document with the RFP 
prior to the call. 

After discussion, the following decisions were made: 

• NEMOA will submit a bid to HCPS for football, baseball, softball, swimming and volleyball 
• It was determined in the pre-bid conference with HCPS that background checks would not be 

required of officials, however it was agreed to table a discussion to require each sport to do a 
check against the sexual predator database for each of their members 

• We will be asking for a $2 raise per official per sport – there is a 1%-3% cost of living wage built 
into the contract as written in the RFP 

• We will ask for an additional 10 football games per season to utilize 6 man crews bringing the 
total to 20 games per season 

• The consensus of the group is that this RFP was created in an effort to appease the bureaucratic 
process and another group that approached HCPS about offering volleyball officials; not as an 
effort to move away from or eliminate NEMOA from HCPS 

• Mike R. valiantly and without duress volunteered to write the bid that we will submit to HCPS 


